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2013-2014 OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS: Judy Smith, Laraine Stovall, Bob Withers

President: Bill Munsey, 813-986-4711 Treasurer: Susan Gordon, 407-657-0733
Vice President: Janet Barber, 352-854-1809 Secretary: Irene Munsey, 813-986-4711
MEETING NOTICE:

Date: Saturday, December 27, 2014

Time: Christmas Dinner at 1:00 p.m.

General Meeting to Follow

Location: Judy Smith’'s Home
4044 Gallagher Road
Plant City, FL 33565
813-986-2117

Directions:

From the North: Take I-75 to Fowler Avenue Exit East. Follow Fowler Avenue until it dead ends on US 301. Turn left
onto US 301 and go approximately eight miles to Stacey Road. Turn right on Stacey and then turn left on Knights Griffin
Road to Gallagher Road. Turn right on Gallagher Road to 4044 on the left side.

From the East: Take I-4 to Mcintosh Exit. Turn right and go to the first road, Gore Road, and turn right. This road
becomes Gallagher Road. Follow to stop sign at Thonotosassa Road. One mile past the stop sign 4044 is on the right.

Mid-Florida Shetland Sheepdog Club, Inc.
Regular Meeting Minutes
October 27, 2014

President Bill Munsey called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. at Perkins Restaurant in Davenport. Other members
present were Pat Keohane, Susan Gordon, Laraine Stovall, Judy Smith, Bob and Nancy Withers and Irene Munsey. Our
guests were Bob Keohane and Louise Lee.




Minutes of the Reqular Meeting _ — Bill asked for corrections to the September 2014 Minutes. Laraine made a motion to
approve the September 22, 2014, minutes as sent out by email to the members, seconded by Susan. Motion passed.

President’s Report _— Bill had no report.

Secretary’s Report - Irene read a note from Nancy Olimpo, a request from AKC for our membership list on their web
site, a note from the Greater Tampa Bay Collie Club, and two letters from AKC thanking us for supporting their AKC PAC.

Treasurer’s Report — Susan gave a report through October 27. Bill accepted the report pending audit.

Committee Reports  — ASSA Eukanuba Booth , Susan passed around a sign-up sheet. Tampa members will be asked
to help at their November meeting. Awards, the awards notice will be in the January newsletter. Calendars, Bob
brought the calendars to the meeting. Members would like to have a Facebook page to sell the calendars. Irene will put a
notice in the bulletin asking for a volunteer to do a page. She also will put a notice out on Sheltie lists. Breeder Referral ,
Judy reported no activity. FAKC, Bob reported nothing new. Susan will pay the dues.

Herding , Susan stated the trials are full with alternates and a second judge to cover. Linda Copestick will handle the
Secretary duties. Judges, Susan said judges are all set for next year. Membership , Susan will send the Excel file to
Irene to post on the AKC web site. The meeting was suspended at 7:52 p.m. for dinner and the meeting resumed at 8:20
p.m.

Show Chairman , Bill will contact Keith K. of ASSA regarding the mil of the plastic used at the National. Bill has a
possible food truck for the specialties. It was felt that they should have food for no more than 35-40 people. Susan
picked up four little grooming totes from Purina. Bill requested Irene do a flyer requesting members to make baskets for
the raffle or bring stuff to file baskets to the Christmas Party.

Sunshine , Susan had no new information on Nancy Olimpo. Web Site, members requested that Bill have Jacki Evans
put on the Web Site information on upcoming events, i.e., Herding, Meet the Breeds, Christmas Party, Specialties.

Unfinished Business

Audit Committee — Susan gave Bill a letter from the Committee regarding the satisfactory previous audit.

SSCSEF - no further action is needed until or if they contact MFSSC about joining shows at IPOC.

Christmas Party — was again discussed. Judy Smith offered to host the Party at her house in Plant City. A gift exchange
will be held with a $20 limit. The Club will pay for ham and turkey and members will be asked to bring a dish to pass. The
Party will be on Saturday, December 27, at 1:00 p.m.

New Business :

The date and place for the next meeting was discussed. It was pointed out that we combined October and November last
year. Susan made a motion, seconded by Bob, that we combine the October and November meeting. Motion passed.
Therefore, the next meeting will be the Christmas Party.

Brags — Judy bragged that Nick picked up three Select points at the Brandon Shows. Larraine said she also got three
Select points and won a Group Three in the Owner Handler competition. Bill said he got Winners Dog and Best of
Winners at the Brandon Show. Pat said her puppies are six weeks old. Our guest, Louise, bragged she had a new
puppy, a tri-color named Lulu.

Bill adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Irene A. Munsey, Secretary




Brags:

(quralu/aﬁm‘w//

From Bill and Irene Munsey, Donlyn Shelties

Donlyn’s Ace of Diamonds won Winners Dog and Best of Winners for two points at the Brandon Florida Kennel Club
Show on October 26. He was Winners Dog and Best of Opposite Sex at the Seminole Kennel Club Show on November
14. He is by Am./Can. CH Grandgables Alfenloch Uno, Can. ROM and Donlyn’s White Ice.

Donlyn’s Dark Angel UD GN GN RA CGC earned her Rally Excellent title at the Tampa Sheltie Specialty Rally Trial. She
is co-owned, trained and shown by Stefanie Nawlin.

At the Hernando County Kennel Club Show, Donlyn’s Walking On Sunshine was Winners Dog and Best of Winners for a
four-point major to finish his Championship. He is by CH Summerloves Look My Way PT NAJ and Donlyn’s Starfall
Ascension. He was shown by his owner, Darlene Hunsbarger, to all his wins.

BEST OF
WINNERS

Bill with Chip

| know there are more wins from members out there including Agility wins and Grand Championship points, but have not
officially received those wins from their owners. Please share your wins and your adventures with all of us. Thanks.
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"Properly Socialized"
by
Pat Schaap, Shenanigan Shetlands,
Clarksville, Maryland.

Just what does "properly socialized" mean when referring to a puppy or an adult? I've asked dozens of pet owners and
breeders and the answer generally comes down to "getting the puppy out" to a lot of places. Only, you can't safely get
very young unprotected puppies "out" to a lot of places and it's important for those critters to have exposure to the new
and different parts of the world in order for them to develop into well adjusted adults. So, what to do???

Try these suggestions from a breeder friend with a great long history with puppies and dogs.

The Rule of 7's
By the time a puppy is seven weeks old he/she should have:

- Been on 7 different types of surfaces: carpet, concrete, wood, vinyl, grass, dirt, gravel, wood chips

- Played with 7 different types of objects: big balls, small balls, soft fabric toys, fuzzy toys, squeaky toys, paper of
cardboard items, metal items, sticks or hose pieces

- Been in 7 different locations: front yard, back yard, basement, kitchen, car, garage, laundry room, bathroom

- Met and played with 7 new people: include children and older adults, someone walking with a cane or stick,
someone in a wheelchair or walker

- Been exposed to 7 challenges: climb on a box, climb off a box, go through a tunnel, climb steps, go down steps,
climb over obstacles, play hide and seek, in and out of a doorway with a step up or down, run around a fence

- Eaten from 7 different containers; metal, plastic, cardboard, paper, china, pie plate, frying pan

- Eaten in 7 different locations: crate, yard, kitchen, basement, laundry room, living room, bathroom

Bo®

At our house, as soon as puppies are whelped we handle them to be sure they are healthy and happy. We do daily
weight checks early on and cuddle them a little so that we are familiar to them when they open their eyes and ears and
can finally connect those smells with a person. A breeder | know daily turns each puppy over several times in her hands
(head over heels). One noted animal behaviorist finds that this makes animals brighter and quicker learners. After the
eyes and ears open, we increase the noise level and add new sounds to get them used to the loud world out there.

Depending on the litter (and some are ready earlier than others) we begin to take individual puppies out of the puppy
room away from mom and litter mates for some one-on-one every day after the eyes and ears are open. (My husband
does this during the day and in the evening when he watches TV - he gets a new puppy during the commercials). It's very
important for each puppy to have time away from "the family" to help them develop as individuals and not be co-
dependent.




When the weather permits, our puppies go out in the grass at 4 - 5 weeks of age (a lot depends on the litter as to when
they are ready). We sit on the ground with the puppies on our laps and let them leave when ready to explore. We create
"problems" for the puppies to solve (climbing over a low box to get out of or into the whelping box - walking into a narrow
box to get a toy or treat). If you can, build a "mini agility course" for the puppies - or buy one of the toddler's prefab plastic
play gyms (I like the one made by "2-Step" - it has stairs, a slide, a platform and a little house to play in). Walking through
the hardware store you can come up with a lot of great "mind and body" teasers. Don't forget to change the toys in the X-
pen or kennel often to keep interest up.

Keep the challenges coming and when they have completed their inoculations and are "protected" step up the visits to
new places and interactions with people. Trips to the park offer many new experiences (the gym equipment as well as the
kids). Watch out for other dogs, though. You don't want all of your work to go down the tubes because one big dog
frightened your puppy. Remember, Tired Puppies Sleep -- they aren't looking around for things to chew and they don't
need to be entertained!

Good Luck!

Pat Schaap, Shenanigan Shetlands x

MEET THE BREEDS — EUKANUBA:

The ASSA is counting on our Club to represent them at the Meet The Breeds at Eukanuba in Orlando on December 12-
14, 2014. There will be specialties being held there that day as well.

At present we have only two people signed up to help set up on Friday, Bob Keohane and Irene. Due to Bill's recent
accident resulting in a serious neck injury, he will be unable to lift or move any of the things for the booth. We would like
to be there at the Orange County Convention Center by 9:00 a.m.

Early instructions tell us to head to the North/South Building parking lot. Follow signs to South Concourse parking. Enter
on side of building at South B on the side doors adjacent to the Parking lot. This is the ONLY way to unload. Eukanuba
Exhibitor Services will be there to help you unload and there will be cart assistance to bring you to the booth where they
will drop off our materials.

On Saturday, we have three people who have signed up to bring dogs, Pat Keohane, Judy Smith and Irene. On Sunday,
we again have Judy Smith and Irene and Laraine Stovall.

As you can see, we need some more helping hands. If you can help, please contact Susan Gordon at 407-657-0733.







